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Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 3 April 2012 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
Mr N Sullivan (Chair), Mr S Frost (Vice-Chair), Mrs F Kirkpatrick, Mrs J Chapman, Mr M Caston, Mrs L Starman, Mr R Rockley.
Also present:
Mr A Gunson (County Councillor), Mr D Blake (District Councillor), Mrs M Knights (Clerk), Members of the public
1. Apologies for Absence – None.

2. Declarations of Interest – Mr Sullivan declared an interest in item 7.1 planning application for Langley School.
3. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – The minutes were approved and signed as an accurate record of the meeting. 

4. Matters Arising:
4.1 New equipment for playing field and playing field sign – Mrs Chapman and Mrs Starman had designs on display from two suppliers: Play Quest and Kompan.  The proposed designs would be consulted on with members of the public, in particular the children who use the playing field.  Mrs Starman to add prices to the pictures and circulate to all Parish Councillors.
Mr Frost advised that a mesh had been obtained to improve the safety barrier outside the playing field.  Mr Frost to arrange fitting.
9. County Councillor's Report: Items were taken out of order to allow Mr Gunson to leave to attend another meeting.

· Surface dressing would be carried out on Staithe Road, Snows Lane, New Inn Hill in Rockland and in the centre of Loddon.

· The Broads Authority and Norfolk County Council (NCC) are coming to agreement and starting designs for the provision of a new weir for Hardley Flood.
· A planning application has been made by NCC for the Bergh Apton Waste Recycling Centre to be permanently sited.  Parish councils will be notified when the application is validated.

· NCC has collected a large number of signatures in relation to providing Broadband for Norfolk and hopes to secure private investors.

· The Parish Partnership Scheme will help parishes with projects like tourist visitor signs, drop kerbs for social clubs etc.  The cost will be split 50/50 with the parish council.

· NCC is focusing on helping business start-ups and job creation.  A number of jobs have been created at Norse.

· Grants are available from NCC for Jubilee events – Loddon has secured one for the events on Tuesday 5 June.
· Potholes were reported on Staithe Road at the entrance to Langley School and on Forge Road.

4.2 Jubilee commemorative gifts for residents of the Parish – 9 children have been notified to the Clerk.  Mr Sullivan showed the Council a sample medallion with ribbon and bag which could be purchased for £1.40 each for low quantities.  It was agreed to purchase 150 medallions and if necessary Councillors would distribute them by knocking on doors throughout the parish.
4.3 Joint Jubilee celebrations with Chedgrave Parish Council and any Other Costs – Chedgrave Parish Council have agreed on a street party from 12 noon to 3 pm on Monday 4 June in Langley Road in front of the shops.  They are waiting to hear about their grant application before making a decision about the evening.  If the grant is obtained they will hire a big screen television for The Pits to broadcast the Buckingham Palace concert.  They also plan to light a beacon at 10 pm.
4.4 Councillors’ Training – Clerk has arranged Whole Council Training for 7 pm on Tuesday 24 April at the Village Hall.  The training will cost £150.  Mr Blake was also invited to join the training.
4.5 Publication of leaflet for walks in the parish – Mr Sullivan had obtained prices from Roberts Printers for a number of designs ranging from £310 to £330 for 1,000 copies, with additional runs of 1,000 at £40.  There would be no additional costs as all text, photos and artwork would be provided free of charge by Parish Councillors or volunteers.  It was agreed that the preferred design was the 6-sheet/12 face design at £330 per 1,000.  Mr Sullivan to apply for a grant for the printing costs.
5. Clerk's Report:

· The Highway & Community Rangers had responded to our list of issues:

· Hardley Road – black bag (assumed full of rubbish) just behind a tree at the side of the road – Rangers wouldn’t do fly-tipping so South Norfolk advised on 30 March
· Hardley Road, Langley – lots of rubbish in the layby – again Rangers wouldn’t do fly-tipping so South Norfolk advised on 30 March
· Clear drains to alleviate flooding on corner of bridleway and Staithe Road –  item added to the Ranger schedule

· Hardley Street, Hardley – road around Street Farm floods considerably when it rains – Rangers could not deal with this as there is no positive drainage in this area.  As there is no ditch on the field opposite Street Farm, Clerk to ask Highways to arrange for a drainage grip to be made into Street Farm’s field.
· Philip Milburn at Hardley Hall has requested a “no through road” sign at the top of Hardley Hall Lane.  Clerk has forwarded request to NCC.
· Kevin Knights has agreed to install the new dog bin free of charge but would like a clear indication of exactly where the Council would like it sited.  Mrs Chapman agreed to do this.
· Two quotes had been obtained for grass and hedge cutting for the year:

· Dean Baldry £945

· Loddon Seed & Garden Centre £1,000.
It was agreed that Dean Baldry would be asked to continue with the work.
· Fish’s Lane didn’t seem so badly rutted.  Mr Caston to add some rubble to the holes. 

· A draft article for the Chet News was circulated and amendments made.  Clerk to arrange for publication.
· Tuesday 5 June is a Bank Holiday so the Parish Council agreed to hold the June meeting on Tuesday 12 June.  Mrs Kirkpatrick and Mr Blake gave their apologies for that date.
· Parish Councillors assisted the Clerk with the updating of the Risk Register and Asset Register.  Mrs Starman to provide further information relating to playground equipment.
· The Clerk had attended Barclays Bank after the bank had failed to respond to phone calls and letters of complaint.  The Manager at the Loddon Branch was very apologetic and agreed to refund the bank charges incurred during the delay in changing the banking mandate.
6. Correspondence:
See list of correspondence circulated but not discussed at the meeting.
7. Planning: 
7.1 South Norfolk 2012/0447 & 0448 – Langley School – Replacement infill area to kitchen yard, brickwork repairs, upgrading fire resistance to 4 existing sash windows and external doors – Approved – changes improve structure.
7.2 Broads Authority – BA/2012/0071/LBC – Mr Ian Harrison-Jones – Poplar Farm House, Langley Street, Langley – Retrospective application for works to a Grade II listed property including a replacement rear door – Approved – the Parish Council does not like retrospective applications, but as it has been passed by David Eddlestone, Design & Heritage Architect we will approve.
7.3 Decision made – Approved with one condition: Broads Authority BA/2012/0018/FUL – Christopher Townsend – Langley Abbey – Retrospective application to board existing post and rail fence around an existing sand equine arena.
8. Finance:  The following payments were approved:

	LwH Village Hall
	Rent
	100753
	£20.00

	Rob Barnes – Signwriter
	Materials for re-painting the village sign
	100754
	£93.04

	M Knights (Feb-Apr)
	Clerk’s Salary & Expenses
	100755
	£488.49

	HM Revenue & Customs
	Clerk’s PAYE
	100756
	£108.40


Account Balances at 30 March 2012:

Current Account
£2,860.81

Savings Account
£2,501.57

Clerk to write letter of thanks to Mr Barnes for excellent work done re-painting the Village Sign
10. District Councillor's Report:
· Bergh Apton Parish Council does not want the Bergh Apton Recycling Centre to get permanent planning permission – they want the 10-year temporary permission.  They will also be requesting road improvements because of the additional traffic.
· There are no Site Specifics for Langley with Hardley, however the development boundary has changed so less development is likely.
· The Place Making Guide has been drafted and will go out to public consultation, before publication in late July.  It will also be available online.

· The Winter Warmer packs were well received.

· Coldham Hall are having an event on the weekend of the Diamond Jubilee – South Norfolk will be providing the entertainment.
11. Police Report – Not available.  Crime statistics as follows:
	 
	Other
	Burglary Dwelling
	Burglary Non-Dwelling
	Crime Other
	Criminal Damage
	Drugs Offences
	Fraud and Forgery
	Theft of MV Inc. TWOC 
	Theft Other
	Violence Against Person
	Total

	No Parish/Ward
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1

	Aldeby
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	2

	Ashby St Mary
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Bergh Apton
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2
	2

	Broome
	1
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2

	Chedgrave
	4
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	3
	7

	Ditchingham
	1
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1
	4

	Ellingham
	2
	2
	1
	 
	3
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	8

	Geldeston
	1
	2
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	1
	1
	 
	6

	Gillingham
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	1
	 
	3

	Hales
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Heckingham
	2
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	4

	Kirby Cane
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Langley with Hardley
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Loddon
	5
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2
	4
	12

	Seething
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2
	 
	2

	Stockton
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	1

	Thurlton
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2

	Wheatacre
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	TOTAL
	19
	8
	2
	1
	6
	1
	2
	1
	9
	12
	61


Residents have been made aware of a large 18th birthday party taking place on Good Friday in Hardley Road.

12. Tree Warden's Report:

· General pruning has been carried out.

· Clerk has been notified of a tree with a damaged branch near Oaklea on Hardley Street – Mr Caston to remove the branch.
· We know the location of all Black Poplars apart from Mr Caston’s, which hasn’t been planted yet.  Mr Caston to plant.
13. Councillor's Reports:

· Mrs Starman attended the Eastern Rivers Meeting on 6 March and encouraged people to vote on South Norfolk Community Empowerment Pilot, so that the important issues in our community are supported.
· Mr Sullivan: Langley Church will be holding an inaugural music concert at 7 pm on Friday 4 May.
14. Public Participation:
· Mrs Carpenter provided a thank you card from a resident who had received a Winter Warmer pack.
· Pictures were available of the Village Sign undergoing repairs.  However the post for the village sign is rotting and will need repair.  Clerk to add to next agenda.
15. Date of next meeting: including Annual Parish Meeting and Annual Parish Council Meeting – 7.30 pm on Tuesday 1 May 2012 in Langley with Hardley Village Hall.

The meeting closed at 9.54 pm.
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